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From The Desk of Harriet Polansky:

Dear Residents, 

Great news! The Connecticut Housing and Financing Authority (CHFA) has told us that we are a high performing Housing Authority! This means we are following the processes and procedures established by CHFA. This also means that our Asset Manager from CHFA does not have to visit us regularity. We've accomplished a lot since I started in February 2013. 

  

This is a very exciting time at Stern Village! We are in the pre-development stages of the Revitalization and Rehabilitation of Stern Village. We are working with Millennium, Wiles Architects and others, to make the much needed improvements. As we get closer to the planning stage, those of you who are interested in the redevelopment project will be able to discuss your ideas and needs. The THA, Neil, Paulette and I are following the Resident Participation Plan (RPP), and the next meeting to inform the residents of our progress will be Tuesday, November 11 at 11 am in the Community Room.

  

Cardno Environmental has finished the CHFA mandated testing of each apartment. I hope to get the report in a few weeks. The report will be shared with the residents. Thank you to the residents that were selected randomly, to have their apartment tested.  

  

FALL WEATHER: The fall weather is upon us. Please take your summer items off your porches this month. 

RECEPTABLES: If you need to discard large items, we have an area for that purpose. As you enter our property, make a left and follow the road - you will see a fenced-in area. This is where large items (NOT GARBAGE) need to be placed. 

If you are unsure what items should be in recycling, just ask. We have flyers that explain what should be recycled. Do not put your recycling in plastic bags! Please make sure your caregivers and aides follow the rules. NON-RESIDENTS ARE NOT ALLOWED TO USE OUR RECEPTABLES! 

MAINTENANCE: If you require maintenance, you must call the office, 203-261-5740 and advise, so we can issue the work orders.  

If you have a question or concern, just ask me. 

My door is always open to you! 

Regards,
UPCOMING EVENTS:
NOV 6th   –  THURSDAY AT  2-3:00 P.M.

In the Congregate Dining Room

Entertainment by Tony Castle
NOV 7th   –  FRIDAY AT 11:00 A.M.

In the Community Room

WellCare Health Insurance presented by Helen Wong.  Benefits will be discussed
NOV 7th   –  FRIDAY AT 6:00 P.M.

MOVIE NIGHT in the Community Room

Come enjoy the movie and popcorn!!
NOV 17th – MONDAY  AT  4:00 PM

in the Community Room
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NOV 11th – TUESDAY  AT  11:00 AM

Revitalization and Redevelopment of Stern Village.

 Monthly Resident Participation Meeting in the Community Room.

NOV 18th – TUESDAY  AT  10:00 AM

HARRIET'S TEA / COFFEE
In the Community Room

Meet Paulette Mack, our THA Resident Services Coordinator. Learn about Paulette's role and the many programs she is working on for the residents.

NOV  20th – THURSDAY  AT  2:00 PM

COME ALONG AND ENJOY SINGING!

in the Community Room

Join Bob Lewis and others in singing the old

hymns, with accompanying piano music played by Ruth Silver.

NOV 21st   –  FRIDAY AT 6:00 P.M.

MOVIE NIGHT in the Community Room

Come enjoy the movie and popcorn!!
COME JOIN IN OUR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES IN THE

COMMUNITY ROOM AND THE CONGREGATE BUILDING
Monday - Bingo– 2:00 p.m. in the Community Room 

                Chair Exercise 10:00 a.m. Congregate Bldg

Tuesday - Pinochle –1:30 p.m. in the Community Room

                 Rosary - 1:30 p.m. in the Congregate Bldg

Wed       - Bingo–2:00 p.m. at the Congregate Bldg

                 Chair Exercise 10:00 a.m. Congregate Bldg

Thursday - Knitting–10:00 a.m. in the Community Room

               Game Night-6pm to 8pm in the Community Rm

               SV Wii Bowling League, other Wii games, play 

                     pool & more

Friday -  Chair Exercise 10:00 a.m. Congregate Bldg

               Mass – 1:30 p.m. Congregate Bldg Dining Rm

                   EVERY 2ND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH

              Bingo– 2:00 p.m. in the Congregate Building

************

        FREE BUS SERVICE FOR STERN VILLAGE!

MON:  Bridge House in Bridgeport for 5 hours.

            Pick up at 10 AM at the Community Room.

THUR: Hawley Lane Mall and Big Y in Trumbull/

            Stratford for 2 hours.

            Pick up 2 PM at the Community Room and 

            Congregate.

FRI:     Trumbull Center and Quality Street for 1 hour.

            Pick up at 1 PM at the Community Room & 

            Congregate 

SAT:    Price Rite & Trumbull Shopping Park in

            Bridgeport/Trumbull for 1 ½ hours.

            Pick up 12 PM at the Community Room &  

            Congregate.

************

CATS AND DOGS

Cats and dogs ARE NOT ALLOWED to roam freely.

They must be walked on a leash at all times and away

from apartment grounds.

************

S V N W:

Speed bumps will be removed once again for the winter months.  Please be mindful to obey speed limit and stop signs.

************

Energy Assistance Program

Jennifer Gillis will mail letters to the residents concerning the scheduled dates to apply for Energy Assistance at Stern Village. The Energy Assistance Program starts December 2014.

********

NURSE’S WEEKLY HOURS

MONDAYS

Community Room – 8:30am - 11:30am Congregate Building – 11:30am - 3:00pm 

********

FRIENDS OF STERN VILLAGE:

A special thank you to the following businesses and organizations for their generosity:
-Dawn from Hancock Pharmacy for her presentation and goodies. 
-Nurse Teresa for her presentation on Diabetes.

-Heather from the Health Department and Nurse Teresa, for providing flu vaccines to our residents. 

************

NEIGHBORHOOD AWARENESS 

In order to foster a safer, peaceful and enjoyable environment for you and your neighbors, if you see or hear something that you think is suspicious or dangerous, please call the police immediately!  If it's an emergency, call 911.  If it's not an emergency call 203-261-3665.  

Do not be afraid to make the call!   Your neighbors will be thankful you did! 

************

LEARN HOW TO SPEAK SIGN LANGUAGE

Call Leah Palmer at 203-268-1255 for classes.

************

Right at Home In Home Care and Assistance offers the following services: Home Health Care for personal and dressing, Companionship, Homemaker and Medicine Management.  If interested, please contact Tim Randall at 203-261-5777to discuss costs.

************

FOR YOUR HEALTH AND SAFETY - As part of our Emergency Management Procedures for Stern Village, we MUST have an updated list of your EMERGENCY CONTACTS, in the event that we need to call a relative, friend, or caretaker.  Please visit or call the office (203) 261-5740 to update your emergency contact.

************

Scrap Metal - the THA is collecting scrap metal.

Please call Heather at 203-261-5740 for pick-up. Thanks!

************

COUNSELING AT STERN VILLAGE

Please call Victor or Robin to schedule an appointment.

Call: 203-261-5110.  Or, meet with either Victor or

Robin at Trumbull Counseling Center at 121 Old Mine Rd, a short drive from Stern Village.

************

A HEARTFUL "GET WELL SOON" MESSAGE 

…to all our residents who are hospitalized or are in a rehabilitation center.

************

JOIN THE TRUMBULL SENIOR CENTER.

Take advantage of the wonderful programs the Trumbull

Senior Center has to offer. Buses / transportation to the

Senior Center is available at Stern Village.

************

HAIRDRESSER

Located on the Village premises

Sheila - Tuesdays & Wednesdays  1:00 to 4:00 p.m.

Betty - Fridays   1:00 to 4:00 p.m.

************

NOTICE – TRASH & RECYCLE BINS ARE RESTRICED TO RESIDENTS ONLY!!  NON-RESIDENTS ARE NOT PERMITTED TO DEPOSIT THEIR HOME TRASH IN THE STERN VILLAGE GARBAGE BINS.  

************

RESIDENT SERVICES COORDINATOR
My name is Paulette Mack and I am the Stern Village Resident Services Coordinator. I look forward to meeting with all the residents to discuss concerns, supportive services and resources.  
My responsibilities at Stern Village include, but are not limited to:

-Assess resident needs to provide supportive services
-Maintain regular contact with Stern Village residents and monitor delivery of supportive services

-Provide advocacy and assistance related to social services and supportive services

-Provide up-to-date information concerning Medicare, Medicaid and entitlements of formal services and social services

I will start scheduling appointments to meet with the residents and I can be reached at 203-997-7530.
RECAP OF TRIP TO THE DANBURY HOUSING AUTHORITY, GLEN APARTMENTS

On Tuesday, October 28th, approximately 30 residents, including Neil, Paulette and Harriet, boarded a free GBT bus, to see the renovations being completed at Glen Apartments, by Millennium and Wiles Architects.

Glen Apartments started to rehabilitate their 100 units.

Thanks to Bruce Whitaker of Millennium, we saw various units, including a unit that was rehabbed by the maintenance men at Glen Apartments and a unit that was redesigned and rehabilitated by Millennium and Wiles Architects. 

New Unit. Millennium. Wiles Architects.

The residents loved the new kitchen, counter-tops, storage areas, floors, bathroom, and room colors. They are extremely excited about the possibilities for Stern Village. Want details? Just ask any resident about the trip. Harriet will post pictures in the Community Room of the rehabbed Glen Apartment. 

REVITALIZATION OF STERN VILLAGE - UPDATES FROM HARRIET POLANSKY

Minutes of the Resident Participation Meeting on October 16, 2014 

  

Ms. Polansky opened the meeting at 11:10am and introduced the team members.  

  

Trumbull Housing and Revitalization and Rehabilitation Team Members 

  

Present:  Ms. Harriet Polansky 

               Mr. Neil Gerhardt 

               Ms. Paulette Mack 

               Millennium 

               Mr. Whitaker Jr., Managing Member 

               Mr. Frank Stellato, Associate Director 

               Wiles Architect 

               Mr. George Wiles, Executive Director 

               Mr. Brandt Jobst, Architect 

  

A sign-in sheet was passed around for residents to sign. 

  

Ms. Polansky discussed the agenda items which included an overview of State mandates for 

Pre-development, funding sources applicable to Stern Village and requirements from CHFA and DOH for the submission of the application.   

  

Mr. Whitaker discussed the application process and the need for a conceptual master plan for the Stern Village revitalization and redevelopment project.  Mr. Whitaker stated that it was important to have input from the residents as the project moves forward.   

  

Ms. Polansky stated that the master-plan concept will be due the third week in November, 2014.  At that time, a concept of the Stern Village revitalization and redevelopment project will be presented to the State.  In April, 2015, the Trumbull Housing Authority (THA) will apply for funding; it will take approximately 8 to 9 months to receive notification of its approval.  It is anticipated that THA will receive notification of approval for RAP funding by the end of July or the beginning of August, 2015.  Once approved, construction will start around March or April, 2016.  The master plan will not be entered as a single project; consideration for this large project will have to be done in phases. 

  

Mr. Whitaker stated he plans to attend a forum in Hartford where Governor Malloy and Tom Foley will be addressing Affordable Housing funding; he added that it is important to start a Resident Council to get residents involved in the Stern Village revitalization/redevelopment project.   

  

Ms. Polansky reported that Ms. Kimberly Pietrorzaio, Executive Director, TOVAH, Inc. is already working with the residents on forming this council at THA.  

  

Mt. Whitaker added that the 100-unit revitalization/rehabilitation project MILLENNIUM has been working on at Glen Apartments, Memorial Drive, Danbury, CT is near completion. Ms. Polansky suggested that THA secure a bus that will accommodate 35 residents to visit the property.  The residents who attended this meeting agreed this was a great idea.   

    

Mr. Whitaker stated that the Glen Apartments’ units are similar to the units included in the Stern Village revitalization and redevelopment project.  Square footage to the units at Stern Village could be attained by adding screened-in patios and storage space.  The screen patio and storage areas are not meant to be used for living quarters.  Residents are interested in having a washer/dryer combination and discussed their hot water heaters that were taking up too much space.  All of these suggestions will be considered in the Stern Village project.  

  

The residents were also concerned about relocating while this project is underway.   

  

Ms. Polansky and Mr. Whitaker discussed having “motel units” at Stern Village.  Vacant apartments will be rehabbed and residents will be able to move into those units.  A resident can choose to stay at the new location or move back to his/her old apartment.  A relocation plan will be in place that will be discussed with the residents.  Residents can choose to pack themselves up or have THA pay for their moving expenses.  MILLENNIUM will be responsible for the resident’s change of address, Lifeline (ERS), cable, oxygen, and other medical equipment.  CARDNO will check for mold, mildew and asbestos for safety precautions before the project begins.  A high-energy evaluation will be done to conserve energy for all residents in their new apartments.   

  

The next meeting date is yet to be determined. 

  

The meeting adjourned at 12:30pm. 

  

Submitted by, 

  

    

Paulette Mack 

Resident Services Coordinator  
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